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AND BUDGETARY AFFAIRS

Summary of the meeting of January 23, 2002

1.
Consideration of the proposal for Subprogram 10W of the 2002 program-budget

The Committee considered the proposal for Subprogram 10W of the 2002 program-budget, contained in document CP/CAAP-2597/02.  Several delegations took the floor to express their satisfaction with the new proposal submitted and introduced some changes.  The proposal was then approved.  The Committee instructed the Secretariat for Conferences and Meetings to keep the Subprogram up to date by making the changes in categories as soon as the necessary information from the meetings was available and to keep the Committee informed.  The Committee also authorized its Chair to report to the Permanent Council at an upcoming meeting.

2.
Consideration of the draft resolution “Update of Costs of Conferences and Meetings Funded by the OAS
”(CP/doc.3538/01)


The Committee considered the draft resolution “Update of Costs of Conferences and Meetings Funded by the OAS
” (CP/doc.3538/01), which the Permanent Council had returned at its meeting of December 13.  Several delegations introduced changes and the draft resolution was then approved by the Committee.  The Committee also authorized its Chair to present the draft resolution to the Permanent Council at its next meeting.


The Committee requested the General Secretariat to adjust the costs of meetings listed under Subprogram 10W of the 2002 program-budget, according to the figures given in the draft resolution mentioned above, as soon as it is adopted by the Permanent Council.

3.
Draft schedule of meetings of the Committee from January to May 2002


The Committee took note of the draft schedule of meetings proposed by the Chair for the period running from January to the next regular session of the General Assembly.

4.
Report on the study of the offices of the OAS General Secretariat in the member states (CP/doc.3532/01).


The Committee considered the report indicated above, which was referred to it by the Permanent Council on January 15, 2002, and decided to refer the report to its budget working group.

5.
Three-year plan of Action of the Art Museum of the Americas (CP/doc.3542/02)

The Committee considered the report indicated above, which was referred to it by the Permanent Council on January 15, 2002, and decided to refer the report to its budget working group.

6. Other business

· The General Secretariat presented a preliminary draft report on the financial situation of the Regular Fund.  The Committee decided to refer the draft report to its budget working group for study.

· The Chair announced that the Government of Brazil, through its permanent mission, had requested that the land donated to the Organization in 1970 be returned, since it had not been used for construction of the office of the General Secretariat in that country, as originally agreed.  The Government of Brazil reported that it wished to use the land for another purpose.
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